We all deserve access to healthcare and support from people we trust to help us understand our medical care and communicate with doctors. People experiencing disability are not always able to access healthcare, are denied support from people they trust while they are hospitalized or having end of life discussions.

It is urgent that Legislative Concept 52 (or "LC 52") be introduced and passed this Special Session so that Oregonians experiencing disability can access healthcare, use support from people they trust while they are hospitalized and have support when making end of life decisions.

Thank you for your service on behalf of all Oregonians Corinne Thomas-Kersting, Portland, Oregon